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Check out our website: http://www.aucklandchinese.org.nz 

Ṕ Ϸ  http://www.aucklandchinese.org.nz 

99 Taylor Road, Mangere Bridge 

P.O. Box 1747, Auckland 1140 

Tel: +64-9-634-5671 

www.aucklandchinese.org.nz 

 Chairman Kai Luey, was very honoured to be invited with eleven 

other ethnic community leaders by Her Excellency Dame Patsy 

Reddy, Governor-General of New Zealand to a small Matariki 

dinner on Thursday 6 July 2017 at Government House Auckland 

Helene Wong promoting the innovative animated history 

of NZ Chinese in Auckland & wider NZ ς the Quiet 

Achievers; drawings by Ant Sang 

mailto:david.wong@xtra.co.nz
http://www.aucklandchinese.org.nz/
http://www.aucklandchinese.org.nz/
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Chairmanôs Report for AGM Being Held on 30 July 2017 
 

It has been a very memorable and significant 12 months since the 2016 AGM.  
 
The construction contract with Wilkran Construction (2014) Ltd began in April 2016 and the renovated 
and extended Mangere premises are again the main hub for all ACCC activities. In common with many 
projects, matching the new work with the existing structure and complying with the new Health & 
Safety requirements provided many challenging issues for the builder, architect and the ACCC Building 
Committee at the fortnightly site meetings. However, with good cooperation between all parties, we 
had a very successful official opening of the refurbished premises on Saturday, 11 March 2017 followed 
by a celebratory social dance that evening. Over 400 of our members really enjoyed this special 
landmark    occasion for ACCC despite the inclement weather. 

 

The final costs for the improvements at Mangere have escalated to nearly $1.6 million and there are 

various other work which need to be done to complete the improvements of the premises such as the 

fixing of the carpark lighting, the replacement of the 40 year old original hall roof, the re-location of the 

Spark and 2 Degrees antennas, the hall ventilation system, landscaping and refurbishment of the 

carpark.  

 

The associated fundraising programme for this project has been very successful with a total of $580,000 

raised including $258,000 of grants received from Community Trusts thanks entirely to the dedicated 

efforts and expertise of our Secretary, David Wong. In addition, we have had tremendous support from 

the Chinese community and others especially from the older members who have also in many instances 

purchased bricks for their children and grandchildren, with $320,000 of donations received.. However, 

Bricks and Enduring Memberships can be purchased at any time in accordance with the Constitution, 

and any contributions will assist in financing the other improvements as listed above. 

In order to build up our financial reserves after the completion of the Mangere renovations, the 

Executive Committee have decided to lease the top floor offices at 101 Mt Eden Road, since suitable 

facilities have been found for the Chinese Mandarin school on Sunday mornings at the Jubilee building 

in Parnell.  

All users of the Mangere Hall are now enjoying the improved facilities and extra space with the normal 
activities of basketball, badminton, volleyball, ballroom dancing and social activities. In particular, the 
regular Tuesday gatherings of the Senior Lifestyle Group has attracted many new participants since 
moving to Mangere. The activity fees was increased to $3.00 per session for members and $5.00 for 
non - members effective 1 April 2017, and this is the first increase in the member's fees for over 20 
years ACCC cancelled the 2016 National Day celebration and the Guy Fawkes evening because of the 
disruptive construction work at Mangere but continued with other normal activities such as the 
biennial garage sale at  Mangere on 26 November 2016, the CNY Festival & Market Day at ASB 
Showgrounds on 21 January 2017      the riddles tent at the Lantern Festival at the Domain on 10 - 12 
February 2017, a fundraising Social Dance at Mangere on Saturday, 29 May 2017,  the 57th Anniversary 
Dinner at  the Seafood King Restaurant on    Saturday, 18 June 2016, and a Men's Basketball 
Tournament on 1 - 2 July 2017 co-hosted by NZCSA. 
 
Upcoming major activities are another fundraising Social Dance on Saturday, 30 September 2017, the     
National Day celebration at Mangere on Sunday, 1 October 2017,  the Guy Fawkes evening on Saturday, 
4 November 2017, and the CNY Festival & Market Day at the ASB Showgrounds, Halls 3 & 4 on 
Saturday, 3 February 2018.   

 
 In conclusion, I wish to thank all the members of the Executive Committee who have dedicated much 
of   ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ƛƴ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜΩǎ ŀŦŦŀƛǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
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friends who have assisted and supported our events and functions. Also I wish to acknowledge the 
contributions  made over the years by Executive Committee members not standing for re-election, 
Percy Kai Fong, Judy Cheung, Michael Ng and Vernon Fraser. 

  
Best Regards 
 

 
  Kai Luey   
  Chairman 
 

/I!Lwa!bΩ{ a9{{!D9 
 

 (2017 7 30 )   

2016 ӊ  12Ṏ № Ȃ ἡ Wilkran Construction

Ὲ 2016 4 ̆ Mangere Ῥ לּ Һ ῂ

לּ Ȃ ῒז ѿ ̆ ֓ ⌠ ῃ ᶛ ̆

ȁ ἡ ῄ ҉ Ȃᵖ Ṕ

ᵬ № ᵬ̆ ץ 2017 3 11 Ṕ ⱳ Ṏ ԅ

ԅѿṎ ֜ Ȃלּ ‛ ̆ᵖׅ 400ᵝ ԅ ἡ

┴Ȃ 

Mangere Ҍ ⌠ 1.6 ᾝȂ ̆ῒז ḱ Ả

ᾣȁ ȁ ῄ Ὲ ȁ ῂ ȁ

ḱ ḱẢ Ȃ 

ט ̆ Ṕ ᵬ֞ № ⱳ̆ѿ῍ ⌠ԅ῍$580,000ᾝ ԅ$258,000ᾝ

Ḥ ꜛ̆ David Wong ꜜⱬ ᶖȂ ̆ Ṕ֞ ⌠

ֲ ̆ ῒ Ṕ Ṕז ԅ ῍ $320,000ᾝȂ

ӄ ץ ץ ꜛ ῒז Ȃ 

Mangere ӊ ̆ ở ᾌởףּ Ȃ Ҭ ҉ Ҭ

Parnell̆ ‗ 101 Mt Eden Road ₮ Ȃ 

Mangere ᶏ ֲ ֣ץ ⌠ ԅ ᶖ ᶛלּ

ȁ ̆ ̆ ֜ Ȃ Mangere ᵬ Ṏ ԋ

֞ ԅ ⱴֲ Ȃ 2017 4 1 לּ ⱴ ̕ 3ᾝ 5ᾝ̆

20 ӊ Ȃ 

Mangere ̆ ץ 2016 לּ לּ ԅ

̆ᵖῒז ֞לּ ̕ᶛ ῄ ѿ ) לּ 2016 11 26 ) ̆ ASB

 (2017 1 21 ) ̆ DomainῈ  (2017 2 10 ) ̆

֜ 2017) לּ 5 29 ) ̆ 57  (2017 6 18 )  

(2017 7 1 NZCSAҺ  ) Ȃ 
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ᶖ ѿ ֜ ̆לּ 2017 9 30 ( Έ) ̕ 10 1

( ) Mangere ԅ Ҭ ̆ 2017 11 4 ( Έ

) ̆ 2018 2 3  ( ) ASB ҈ Һ έ έ

 Ȃלּ

ᶖ ̆ № Ṕז ₮ԅ ꜜⱬᶖ ἡ Ԋ

̆ףּ ֞ Ṕ̆ Ṕז ᶖ ꜛ Ṕ Ȃלּ ѿ֓

ӄᴋ ץ Ṕז ᵬ ̆ᵖ Ṕז Ҍ ᴋ̆זṔ Percy Kai Fong, Judy 

Cheung, Michael Ng Vernon Fraser. 

ἡ  

 

 

2017 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

The 2017 AGM was held on Sunday, 29 July in the new members lounge at Mangere with 144 financial 
members present. This was the largest attendance that I have experienced for an ACCC AGM and I am sure 
that everyone was impressed with the expanded and improved facilities now available at our premises. 
 
My annual report as presented at the meeting is attached together with a simplified version of the audited 
annual accounts for the year ended 31 March 2017. 
 
We welcome David Tai (Secretary), Christine Chan, Chas Luen, Robyn Shen, Harry Wong Kam and Julie Zhu 
as newly elected members to the ACCC Executive Committee and their brief profiles are included later in 
this newsletter. 
 
I also wish to thank outgoing Committee members Jennie Sew Hoy, Poynton Shen, Percy Kai Fong, Judy 
Cheung, Michael Ng and Vernon Chan for their valued contributions and support over their years in office. 
 
Congratulations to Bong Wong, Noon Wong, Damian Wong and Percy Kai Fong for being unanimously 
elected at the AGM as Life Members for meritorious services to ACCC.  
 
Best Regards 
Kai Luey 
Chairman 
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SUMMARISED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH 2017 ς AS 

REQUESTED PER AGM (30 JULY 2017) 
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Mangere Building & Financial Update - August 2017 

The contract with Wilkran Construction (2014) Ltd has effectively been completed but there are a 

number of construction maintenance issues which still need to be fixed.  The architects have another 

progress payment claim for $19,000 plus $39,000 of retentions from the main contractor. 

 

However, there are various other work which need to be done to complete the refurbishment of  the 

premises as outlined below. 

 

Financial Update      excl GST 

 

Wilkran payments to date (original quotation $950,000 + variations $328,000)  $1,278,000 

Architects, consultant, Council fees etc       $134,000 

Kitchen refurbishment  & meeting room kitchenette     $ 63,000       

Donation board & brick engraving       $13,000 

Re-vanishing stadium floor & re-painting walls       $20,000 

Other costs including stone lions, curtains in lounge etc     $6,000 

 

Total project payments to 31 July 2017       $1,514,000 

 

Upcoming Additional Expenditure   

 

Wilkran contract completion including retentions         58,000 

Estimated cost of carpark lighting       20,000 

Estimated cost of security cameras etc       15,000 

  

Estimated cost for stadium replacement roof & insulation    150,000  

Estimated  cost for Spark & 2 Degrees antennas re-location     50,000 

Estimated cost of hall ventilation system       15,000 

Estimated cost of  front fencing        15,000 

Estimated  cost of carpark  refurbishment       30,000 

Estimated cost of essential work at 101 Mt Eden Road for fire regulation requirements 65,000 

 

Total additional expenditure        $418,000 

 

Total cash available as at 31 July 2017       $312,000 

Plus monthly rental income from 101 Mt Eden Road.  

Therefore, our finances need to be managed very tightly and some of the above expenditure deferred 

until additional funds become available from donations, the 2018 CNY Festival & Market Day and other 

projects. 
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Fundraising Update  

 

The  fundraising programme  was an outstanding success and the ACCC Executive Committee are very 

pleased with the very strong community spirit shown by many of the older members of our local Chinese 

community and friends to contribute $321,000  for this Mangere development project.  I wish to express 

my personal gratitude to all those who made generous donations and gave strong support to improve the 

Mangere facilities for the benefit of our future generations. 

 

The financial update above shows that we still need funds to complete the refurbishment of the 

Mangere premises, so any additional donations from our members will be gratefully received and each 

$500 is eligible for  a 33.3% IRD rebate  and will entitle the donor or nominee to be a permanently 

acknowledged brick holder and  ACCC Enduring Membership. 

 

Personal Donations received since 31 March 2017 

 
Sam & Raey Young    $1,000 

Wetex Kang      $180 

Percy Kai Fong (additional)    $500 

Edmond & Jean Yee    $1,000 

Glenn Chanwai & Alice Joe  (additional) $500 

 

Many thanks to all these new donors and previous donors for generously supporting our project.  

 

Kai Luey 

Chairman 

14 August  2017 
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FUNDRAISING DANCE 

¶ The hall at Mangere has been upgraded to provide better facilities for dancers, 

sports activities and other users of the premises. 

¶ The upgrade includes new toilets & showers for both men & women. Handicap 

toilet facilities have also been added.   

¶ A large lounge for social gatherings plus a large storage room with internal access 

has been built. A new kitchen has been installed. 

¶ This is a major upgrade costing more than $1.5 million. 

¶ With your help we hope to raise funds to support this upgrade. 

 

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT 

Date:  Saturday, 30 September 2017 

Door Opening Time: 7.00pm  

Venue:  Auckland Chinese Community Centre  

99 Taylor Rd, Mangere Bridge 

7.30pm to 11.30pm: - Theme: Red & Black 

Price: $20 per person. Payable at Door 

Fabulous Supper provided by Glenda Choy & Friends  

BYO drinks 

Please forward to all your dancing friends 

 

ANNUAL GUY FAWKES & BBQ  

MANGERE COMMUNITY CENTRE ï 99 TAYLOR ROAD MANGERE 

SATURDAY 4th NOVEMBER 2017 

Dinner ï from 6.30 pm  

BBQ, Sausage sizzle & Green Salad will be provided 

Note. Bring your own Steak, lamb, chicken, fish .  

and other Salads 

Fireworks Display from 8.30 pm (approx. )  

Tea and Coffee will be provided after the Display. 

A cake to share for supper would be much appreciated; FOR CATERING PURPOSES RSVP-Committee members  

Or E:  acccauckland@gmail.com, or  cojay@xtra.co.nz 

*Enduring & Financial Members free 
bring your ID card  *;  non-members --  $5 

 

I 

 

mailto:acccauckland@gmail.com
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INVITATION 

Auckland Chinese Community Centre Inc. cordially invites 

All ACCC Members, Family & Friends 

To its 68th Anniversary of the Peopleôs Republic of China Celebration Function. 

ⱴ 2017 Ҭ ֲ ῍ 68 ῖ ꜚ. 

To be held on 

Date ;    Sunday, 1 October 2017. 

Time:    2.00pm to 4.00pm. 

Venue:   Auckland Chinese Community Centre Inc 

           99 Taylor Rd, Mangere Bridge, AUCKLAND. 

Programme (includes) 

¶ Raising of the flag ceremony 

¶ Welcome speeches 

¶ Cultural Items 

¶ Afternoon tea 
RSVP: Please reply by 22 September 2017 by email  to  kailuey@xtra.co.nz    

or by  phone to 522 1840 or  021 333 125 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé......................... 

RSVP:   for catering purposes 

ACCC China National Day Celebration 1 October 2017 

Name:ééééééééééééééé..                     Please tick one 

I will be attending: Number of persons attending 

 

 

I regret that I will not be attending  

 

Kai Luey 

Chairman 

 

99 Taylor Road, Mangere Bridge 

P.O. Box 1747, Auckland 1140 

Tel: 09 634  5671 

www.aucklandchinese.org.nz 

mailto:kailuey@xtra.co.nz
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2018 CHINESE NEW YEAR FESTIVAL & MARKET DAY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our festival to welcome the Year of the Dog is being held in Halls 3 & 4 of the ASB 
Showgrounds, 
217 Greenlane West, Auckland 1023 on Saturday, 3 February 2018 between 9.30am and 
4.00pm 
Auckland Chinese Community Centre Inc has been organising an annual Chinese New Year 
celebration for over 30 years. The Festival has grown in popularity over these years, and 
has now become a highlight of the Auckland summer events calendar with attendance by 
nearly 30,000 persons.  
 
Our 2018 Chinese New Year Festival & Market Day will feature the following activities:- 
ω Grand Opening by Prime Minister at 10.00am with Lion/Dragon Dance 
ω Over 200 specialist stalls selling traditional & exotic Chinese hot delicacies, 

Chinese New Year   foodstuffs, Chinese traditional arts & crafts, & promoting advisory 
services 
ω Extensive entertainment programme of Chinese cultural songs, dances & musical 

items 
ω Outdoor entertainment programme of martial arts, tai chi and other Chinese 

activities 
ω Other entertainment and games & rides for children 

 

Applications are now open for both outdoor and indoor stallholders and full details are 

available on our website www.aucklandchinese.org.nz or by email to Yuanyong Yang at 

yuanyong02@icloud.com. 

 We welcome all ACCC members and friends to help and volunteer to support the day. There 

are numerous tasks  and set ups to be undertaken ahead and after the event. Please advise Kai 

Luey or John Kum on your availability especially on Friday, 2 February 2018 & Saturday, 3 

February 2018 at kailuey@xtra.co.nz or cojay@xtra.co.nz. 

mailto:yuanyong02@icloud.com
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ACCC ANNIVERSARY DINNER -10 JUNE 2017 ς SEAFOOD KING RESTAURANT, REMUERA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
***************************************************** *******************************  

JULY BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT ς ACCC & NZ CHINESE SPORTS ASSOCIATION 

On the 1st and 2nd of July the third annual Auckland Chinese 

Basketball Tournament was played at the newly refurbished ACCC 

Mangere Hall.  This was co-hosted by Auckland Chinese Community 

Centre and the New Zealand Chinese Sports Association.  Whilst there 

were fewer teams than in previous years, it was not short of any 

action. With only six teams this year it allowed for all the teams to 

have five preliminary games and then the top two teams played a 

Final. But this was not all, the eager players still had plenty of stamina 

to nominate a star shooter to participate in a 3-point shooting 

contest. This was spectacularly won by the youngest player, Connor 

Ngan. Come the final, the winning team, 

ACCCSC White, doused the flames of the Fire 

team with a final score of 65-46. To celebrate 

such an exciting tournament and the end to a 

great weekend, there was an awards 

ceremony and feast to acknowledge the 

players, referees and the organising staff. 
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NEW EXECUTIVE MEMBER BIOS 
 
DAVID TAI MNZM (Nomination for Secretary) 

 
I am a retired professional engineer from Wellington. My engineering career 
has been in the areas of design, construction and maintenance of power 
stations, in charge of the planning, operations, maintenance and capital works 
of Victoria University properties, and in project managing new capital works 
programmes within New Zealand prisons.   
 
My wife (Ida) and I moved to Auckland last year to spend more time with my 
son and his family.  Since arrival in Auckland, we enjoyed the many interesting 
activities organised by the ACCC.  We were impressed with the ACCC as a very 
well managed and friendly community organisation.  
 

I have been approached and have decided to accept my nominations for the position of Secretary or 
Committee Member as I believe it would be a privilege and honour to serve the Auckland Chinese 
community through such a great organisation as the ACCC. 
 
My past experience and involvements with community organisations are summarized below.  I trust 
these experiences should enable me to perform well in the duties of Secretary or Committee member. 
 
2010-2016 Advisory Trustee of the Asia Events Trust that was responsible for organising the annual 

Wellington Chinese New Year Festival. 
2007-2016 Member (2007-2016) and Treasurer (2012-2016) of Wellington Civic Trust that 

monitors and lobbies in city planning matter.  
1998-2016  Member (1998-2016), Founding Committee Member (1998-9), and President (2008-

2011) of Wellington Xiamen Sister Cities Association Inc. 
1993-2000 Founding Member of the Rotary Club of Hutt Valley 
2000-2008 National Secretary (2000-2004) and National President (2002-2005), Immediate Past 

National President (2005-2008) of New Zealand Chinese Association Incorporated 
1995-1996 Committee Member of Wellington Sports & Cultural Centre 
1995-1999 President of Wellington Chinese Access Radio 
1994-2016 Member (1994-2016), Secretary (1994-1998) and President (1999) of the Wellington 

Chinese Association  
 
 
CHRISTINE CHAN ς Committee member 

 
 
I am a New Zealand born Chinese living in Epsom, Auckland and have been working 
as a Client Relations Area Manager for Officeplan (NZ) Limited (trading as Eeny 
Meeny) since May 2012. Previously I have worked as Assistant Compliance Officer 
for Marks & {ǇŜƴŎŜǊΩs Financial Services (UK) Limited, UK and also as a Staff 
Accountant for Deloitte, Auckland.    

I studied at the University of Auckland gaining a Bachelor of Commerce in 
Accounting and Business/Management. 
 
Voluntary Positions: 

¶ University of Auckland Business School ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Mentoring Programme 
(WMP) - Mentor since January 2016. 

¶ Hokushin Shinoh Ryu Iaido New Zealand (HSRINZ) ς the Art of Japanese Swordsmanship. 

¶ Instructor 6th Dan at Mt Albert YMCA ς highest graded female internationally and have been 
practising for 11 years since April 2007. 

https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Marks%20%26%20Spencers%20Financial%20Services%20(UK)%20Limited
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Marks%20%26%20Spencers%20Financial%20Services%20(UK)%20Limited
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Deloitte
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Deloitte
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Marks%20%26%20Spencers%20Financial%20Services%20(UK)%20Limited
https://www.linkedin.com/search/results/index/?keywords=Marks%20%26%20Spencers%20Financial%20Services%20(UK)%20Limited
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¶ Emmanual Baptist Church, Auckland ς Victorious Sisters ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Group Coordinator 

¶ Ng Gee Gong Family Reunion 2011 ς1 of 2 organisers; included daytime programme and 
evening dinner. 

¶ Remuera Primary School International Family Festival 2004 - 1 of 2 organisers; approximately 
2000 attendees (including foodstalls, silent auction, mini-mall stalls and cultural performance) 

 
My family and I have always maintained a very close relationship with other likeminded Chinese around 
Auckland and take a genuine interest in fostering pride and contribution to our local community. My 
son Matt Chan was 1 of 2 organisers for LDC and my daughter Annelise is currently on the committee 
for YLC 2017. 
 
It would be my pleasure to serve on the ACCC Committee in any way that can assist existing members 
with their workload.  The ACCC Hall in particular is a wonderful asset to us and we can be very proud 
custodians of this beautifully renovated building. 
 

*********************************************************************************************** 
CHAS LUEN (Committee Member) 
  
Born in Gisborne, NZ to first generation immigrant Chinese parents from Shangling, Yayao, Guangdong, 
China. Grew up on a market garden at Mangere, Auckland. Youngest in a family of 7 children. Attended 
Waterlea Primary School and thence Onehunga High School. Tertiary education at Otago University. 
Worked 34 years in solo general medical practice in Te Atatu, Auckland. 
 
Married to Lan Wei and have 2 children - daughter Catherine and son Stephen. Have four grandchildren 
ς Connor, Maddie and Vivienne (to Catherine) and James (to Stephen). Sold medical practice and 
retired in 2011. Became a full time caregiver of our grandchildren soon after, following the birth of 
Connor our first. 
 
My primary interest in general practice was internal medicine, especially of the elderly and to a lesser 
extent children. I am conditioned to assist and promote good physical, psychological, and social health 
so as to optimise quality of life. For children it would be to assist the development of these same health 
parameters within a caring and loving home environ, so as to enrich their lives. 
 
Change is inevitable and successive generations are driven by their unique circumstances. We need to 
recognise the differences and be innovative so that important principles are preserved and not lost as 
background static to the distraction of inexorable popular contemporary influences. 
 
Hopefully, the end product will be a better informed and more adapted individual, capable of surviving 
the pressures of modern living. This is my philosophy. 
 

********************************************************************************** R 

ROBYN SHEN (Committee Member) 

Robyn arrived in New Zealand 16 years ago from Hong Kong, and completed a .ŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ degree in 

Tourism Management at Victoria University in Wellington. After a few years teaching in China, she 

completed a Masters and PhD degree in London.  In 2013 Robyn returned to NZ and worked as an 

advisor assistant and translator at an immigration consultant company. 

Presently she is the teacher at the ACCC Adult Mandarin class, and also a volunteer teacher of the Adult 

Mandarin class at the ACCC Senior Life Style group on Tuesdays, since the beginning of 2017. Fluent in 

Mandarin and English. 

**********************************************************************************  




